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Patience, Of the Advantages of, i. 89..? ? ? ? ? e. The Fox and the Wild Ass dcxi.Then she changed the measure and the mode [and played] so that
she amazed the wits of those who were present, and Queen Es Shuhba was moved to mirth and said, 'Well done, O queen of delight!' Then she
returned to the first mode and improvised the following verses on the water-lily:.When in the sitting-chamber we for merry-making sate, iii. 135..?
? ? ? ? Exalted mayst thou be above th' empyrean heaven of joy And may God's glory greater grow and more exalted aye!.God [judge] betwixt me
and her lord! Away With her he flees me and I follow aye..61. Musab ben ez Zubeir and Aaisheh his Wife dcxlix.? ? ? ? ? Kohl (159) in its native
country, too, is but a kind of stone; Cast out and thrown upon the ways, it lies unvalued quite;.When Dabdin heard this, he burnt with rage and said
to one of his eunuchs, (115) 'Go and slay her in her chamber.' But the eunuch said to him, 'O king, may God prolong thy continuance! Indeed, the
killing of her may not be at this time; but do thou bid one of thine eunuchs take her up on a camel and carry her to one of the trackless deserts and
cast her down there; so, if she be at fault, God shall cause her to perish, and if she be innocent, He will deliver her, and the king shall be free from
sin against her, for that this damsel is dear to thee and thou slewest her father by reason of thy love for her.' Quoth the king, 'By Allah, thou sayst
sooth!' Then he bade one of his eunuchs carry her on a camel to one of the far-off deserts and there leave her and go away, and he forbade [him] to
prolong her torment. So he took her up and betaking himself with her to the desert, left her there without victual or water and returned, whereupon
she made for one of the [sand-]hills and ranging stones before her [in the form of a prayer-niche], stood praying..Officer's Story, The Tenth, ii.
172..It befell one day that he entered a certain city and sold somewhat that was with him of merchandise and got him friends of the merchants of
the place and fell to sitting with them and entertaining them and inviting them to his lodging and his assembly, whilst they also invited him to their
houses. On this wise he abode a long while, till he was minded to leave the city; and this was bruited abroad among his friends, who were
concerned for parting from him. Then he betook himself to him of them, who was the richest of them in substance and the most apparent of them in
generosity, and sat with him and borrowed his goods; and when he was about to take leave, he desired him to give him the deposit that he had left
with him. 'And what is the deposit?' asked the merchant. Quoth the sharper, 'It is such a purse, with the thousand dinars therein.' And the merchant
said, 'When didst thou give it me?' 'Extolled be the perfection of God!' replied the sharper. 'Was it not on such a day, by such a token, and thus and
thus?' 'I know not of this,' rejoined the merchant, and words were bandied about between them, whilst the folk [who were present also] disputed
together concerning their affair and their speech, till their voices rose high and the neighbours had knowledge of that which passed between
them..On the morrow, he repaired to the druggist, who saluted him and came to meet him and rejoiced in him and smiled in his face, deeming his
wife innocent. Then he questioned him of his yesterday's case and he told him how he had fared, saying, 'O my brother, when the cuckold knocked
at the door, I would have entered the chest; but his wife forbade me and rolled me up in the rug. The man entered and thought of nothing but the
chest; so he broke it open and abode as he were a madman, going up and coming down. Then he went his way and I came out and we abode on our
wonted case till eventide, when she gave me this shirt of her husband's; and behold, I am going to her.'.When the tither heard the old man's speech,
he relented towards him and said to him, 'O old man, I make thee a present of that which is due from thee, and do thou cleave to me and leave me
not, so haply I may get of thee profit that shall do away from me my errors and guide me into the way of righteousness.' So the old man followed
him, and there met him another with a load of wood. Quoth the tither to him, 'Pay what is due from thee.' And he answered, 'Have patience with me
till to-morrow, for I owe the hire of a house, and I will sell another load of wood and pay thee two days' tithe.' But he refused him this and the old
man said to him, 'If thou constrain him unto this, thou wilt enforce him quit thy country, for that he is a stranger here and hath no domicile; and if
he remove on account of one dirhem, thou wilt lose [of him] three hundred and threescore dirhems a year. Thus wilt thou lose the much in keeping
the little.' Quoth the tither, 'I give him a dirhem every month to the hire of his lodging.'.Then they drank till they were drunken, and when they had
taken leave [of their wits], the host turned to me and said, "Thou dealtest not friendly with him who sought an alms of thee and thou saidst to him,
'How loathly thou art!'" I considered him and behold, he was the lophand who had accosted me in my pleasaunce. So I said, "O my lord, what is
this thou sayest?" And he answered, saying, "Wait; thou shall remember it." So saying, he shook his head and stroked his beard, whilst I sat down
for fear. Then he put out his hand to my veil and shoes and laying them by his side, said to me, "Sing, O accursed one!" So I sang till I was weary,
whilst they occupied themselves with their case and intoxicated themselves and their heat redoubled. (136) Presently, the doorkeeper came to me
and said, "Fear not, O my lady; but, when thou hast a mind to go, let me know." Quoth I, "Thinkest thou to delude me?" And he said, "Nay, by
Allah! But I have compassion on thee for that our captain and our chief purposeth thee no good and methinketh he will slay thee this night." Quoth
I to him, "An thou be minded to do good, now is the time." And he answered, saying, "When our chief riseth to do his occasion and goeth to the
draught-house, I will enter before him with the light and leave the door open; and do thou go whithersoever thou wilt.".Some days after this, as I
stood at the door of my house, there came up to me a young man, with a chain about his neck and with him a trooper, and he said to me, "O my
lord, charity for the love of God!" Quoth I, "God open!" (147) and he looked at me a long while and said, "That which thou shouldst give me would
not come to the value of thy turban or thy waistcloth or what not else of thy raiment, to say nothing of the gold and the silver that was about thee."
"How so?" asked I, and he said, "On such a night, when thou fellest into peril and the thieves would have stripped thee, I was with them and said to
them, 'Yonder man is my lord and my master who reared me.' So was I the cause of thy deliverance and thus I saved thee from them." When I
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heard this, I said to him, "Stop;" and entering my house, brought him that which God the Most High made easy [to me]. (148) So he went his way.
And this is my story.'.It is related that Ibn es Semmak (162) went in one day to Er Reshid and the Khalif, being athirst, called for drink. So his cup
was brought him, and when he took it, Ibn es Semmak said to him, "Softly, O Commander of the Faithful! If thou wert denied this draught, with
what wouldst thou buy it?" "With the half of my kingdom," answered the Khalif; and Ibn es Semmak said, "Drink and God prosper it to thee!"
Then, when he had drunken, he said to him, "If thou wert denied the going forth of the draught from thy body, with what wouldst thou buy its
issue?" "With the whole of my kingdom," answered Er Reshid: and Ibn es Semmak said, "O Commander of the Faithful, verily, a kingdom that
weigheth not in the balance against a draught [of water] or a voiding of urine is not worth the striving for." And Haroun wept..O son of Simeon,
give no ear to other than my say, iii. 36..46. The Loves of Budour and Jubeir ben Umeir dlxxxvii.When it was eventide, the king summoned the
vizier and bade him tell the [promised] story, "Hearkening and obedience," answered he. "Know, O king, that.When he heard her words, the dregs
of the drunkenness wrought in him and he imagined that he was indeed a Turk. So he went out from her and putting his hand to his sleeve, found
therein a scroll and gave it to one who read it to him. When he heard that which was written in the scroll, his mind was confirmed in the false
supposition; but he said in himself, 'Maybe my wife seeketh to put a cheat on me; so I will go to my fellows the fullers; and if they know me not,
then am I for sure Khemartekeni the Turk.' So he betook himself to the fullers and when they espied him afar off, they thought that he was one of
the Turks, who used to wash their clothes with them without payment and give them nothing..Now the king was seated at the lattice, hearkening to
their talk, and Abou Sabir's words angered him; so he bade bring him before him and they brought him forthright. Now there was in the king's
palace an underground dungeon and therein a vast deep pit, into which the king caused cast Abou Sabir, saying to him, 'O lackwit, now shall we
see how thou wilt come forth of the pit to the throne of the kingdom.' Then he used to come and stand at the mouth of the pit and say, 'O lackwit, O
Abou Sabir, I see thee not come forth of the pit and sit down on the king's throne!' And he assigned him each day two cakes of bread, whilst Abou
Sabir held his peace and spoke not, but bore with patience that which betided him..? ? ? ? ? g. The Fuller and his Wife dcccxcvi.? ? ? ? ? And to the
birds' descant in the foredawns, From out the boughs it flowered forth and grew,.[So he fared on towards them] and when he drew near unto them,
he knew them and they knew him; whereupon they lighted down from their horses and saluting him, gave him joy of his safety and the folk flocked
to him. When he came to his father, they embraced and greeted each other a long time, whilst neither of them availed unto speech, for the greatness
of that which betided them of joy in reunion. Then El Abbas bade the folk mount; so they mounted and his mamelukes surrounded him and they
entered Baghdad on the most magnificent wise and in the highest worship and glory..? ? ? ? ? b. The Enchanted Youth xxi.? ? ? ? ? Raiment of silk
and sendal, too, he brought to us for gift, And me in marriage sought therewith; yet, all his pains despite,.Then he caused rear him among the
nurses and matrons; but withal he ceased not to ponder the saying of the astrologers and indeed his life was troubled. So he betook himself to the
top of a high mountain and dug there a deep pit and made in it many dwelling-places and closets and filled it with all that was needful of victual
and raiment and what not else and made in it conduits of water from the mountain and lodged the boy therein, with a nurse who should rear him.
Moreover, at the first of each month he used to go to the mountain and stand at the mouth of the pit and let down a rope he had with him and draw
up the boy to him and strain him to his bosom and kiss him and play with him awhile, after which he would let him down again into the pit to his
place and return; and he used to count the days till the seven years should pass by..O friends, the East wind waxeth, the morning draweth near, iii.
123..The absent ones' harbinger came us unto, iii. 153..Presently, there came in upon us a spunger, without leave, and we went on playing, whilst
he played with us. Then quoth the Sultan to the Vizier, "Bring the spunger who cometh in to the folk, without leave or bidding, that we may enquire
into his case. Then will I cut off his head." So the headsman arose and dragged the spunger before the Sultan, who bade cut off his head. Now there
was with them a sword, that would not cut curd; (151) so the headsman smote him therewith and his head flew from his body. When we saw this,
the wine fled from our heads and we became in the sorriest of plights. Then my friends took up the body and went out with it, that they might hide
it, whilst I took the head and made for the river..Khorassan, his Son and his Governor, Story of the Man of, i. 218..? ? ? ? ? d. The Tailor's Story
xxix.?OF DESTINY OR THAT WHICH IS WRITTEN ON THE FOREHEAD..The season of my presence is never at an end, ii. 246..As we stood,
behold, up came the lady, and with her a slave-girl. When she saw the young man, she said to him, "Art thou here?" And he answered, "Yes, O my
lady." Quoth she, "To-day I am bidden by this man. Wilt thou go with us?" And he replied, "Yes." Then said she, "Thou hast brought me [hither]
against my will and perforce. Wilt thou go with us in any event?" (184) "Yes, yes," answered he and we fared on, [all three,] till we came to Er
Rauzeh and entered the pavilion. The lady diverted herself awhile with viewing its ordinance and furniture, after which she put off her
[walking-]clothes and sat down [with the young man] in the goodliest and chiefest place. Then I went forth and brought them what they should eat
at the first of the day; moreover, I went out also and fetched them what they should eat at the last of the day and brought them wine and dessert and
fruits and flowers. On this wise I abode in their service, standing on my feet, and she said not unto me, "Sit," nor "Take, eat" nor "Take, drink,"
what while she and the young man sat toying and laughing, and he fell to kissing her and pinching her and hopping about upon the ground and
laughing..? ? ? ? ? The sable torrent of her locks falls down unto her hips; Beware the serpents of her curls, I counsel thee, beware!.69. The
Water-Carrier and the Goldsmith's Wife dcliv.31. The Scavenger and the Noble Lady of Baghdad cclxxxii.As for Er Razi and El Merouzi, they
made peace with each other and sat down to share the booty. Quoth El Merouzi, 'I will not give thee a dirhem of this money, till thou pay me my
due of the money that is in thy house.' And Er Razi said 'I will not do it, nor will I subtract this from aught of my due.' So they fell out upon this
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and disputed with one another and each went saying to his fellow, 'I will not give thee a dirhem!' And words ran high between them and contention
was prolonged..King, The Old Woman, the Merchant and the, i. 265..Then he bade set up for her a tent and another for himself, facing hers, so he
might worship God with her, and fell to sending her food; and she said in herself, 'This is a king and it is not lawful for me that I suffer him forsake
his subjects and his kingdom for my sake. So she said to the serving-woman, who used to bring her the food, 'Speak to the king, so he may return to
his women, for he hath no need of me and I desire to abide in this place, so I may worship God the Most High therein.' The slave-girl returned to
the king and told him this, whereupon he sent back to her, saying, 'I have no need of the kingship and I also desire to abide here and worship God
with thee in this desert.' When she found this earnestness in him, she consented to his wishes and said, 'O king, I will consent unto thee in that
which thou desirest and will be to thee a wife, but on condition that thou bring me Dadbin the king and his Vizier Kardan and his chamberlain
(116) and that they be present in thine assembly, so I may speak a word with them in thy presence, to the intent that thou mayest redouble in
affection for me.' Quoth Kisra, 'And what is thine occasion unto this?' So she related to him her story from first to last, how she was the wife of
Dadbin the king and how the latter's vizier had miscalled her honour..Now there was in the camp a wise woman, (11) and she questioned him of the
new-born child, if it was male or female. Quoth he, 'It is a girl;' and she said, 'She shall do whoredom with a hundred men and a journeyman shall
marry her and a spider shall slay her.' When the journeyman heard this, he returned upon his steps and going in to the woman, took the child from
her by wile and slit its paunch. Then he fled forth into the desert at a venture and abode in strangerhood what [while] God willed..83. The Woman's
Trick against her Husband cccxciii.Merry Jest of a Thief, A, ii. 186..So El Aziz sent after his son and acquainted him with that which had passed;
whereupon El Abbas called for four-and-twenty males and half a score horses [and as many camels] and loaded the mules with pieces of silk and
rags of leather and boxes of camphor and musk and the camels [and horses] with chests of gold and silver. Moreover, he took the richest of the
stuffs and wrapping them in pieces of gold-striped silk, laid them on the heads of porters, and they fared on with the treasures till they reached the
King of Baghdad's palace, whereupon all who were present dismounted in honour of El Abbas and escorting him to the presence of King Ins ben
Cais, displayed unto the latter all that they had with them of things of price. The king bade carry all this into the harem and sent for the Cadis and
the witnesses, who drew up the contract and married Mariyeh to Prince El Abbas, whereupon the latter commanded to [slaughter] a thousand head
of sheep and five hundred buffaloes. So they made the bride-feast and bade thereto all the tribes of the Arabs, Bedouins and townsfolk, and the
tables abode spread for the space of ten days..? ? ? ? ? Oft as I strove to make her keep the troth of love, Unto concealment's ways still would she
turn aside..They ate and drank and sported and made merry awhile of the day; and as they were thus engaged, up came the master of the house,
with his friends, whom he had brought with him, that they might carouse together, as of wont. He saw the door opened and knocked lightly, saying
to his friends, 'Have patience with me, for some of my family are come to visit me; wherefore excuse belongeth [first] to God the Most High, and
then to you.' (263) So they took leave of him and went their ways, whilst he gave another light knock at the door. When the young man heard this,
he changed colour and the woman said to him, 'Methinks thy servant hath returned.' 'Yes,' answered he; and she arose and opening the door to the
master of the house, said to him, 'Where hast thou been? Indeed, thy master is wroth with thee.' 'O my lady,' answered he, 'I have but been about his
occasions.'.Semmak (Ibn es) and Er Reshid, i. 195..Women's Craft, ii. 287..47. El Melik en Nasir and the three Masters of Police cccxliii.? ? ? ? ? A
dark affair thou littest up with Islam and with proof Quenchedst the flaming red-coals of error and dismay..Then he lighted him three candles and
three lamps and spreading the drinking-cloth, brought clarified wine, limpid, old and fragrant, the scent whereof was as that of virgin musk. He
filled the first cup and saying, "O my boon-companion, by thy leave, be ceremony laid aside between us! I am thy slave; may I not be afflicted with
thy loss!" drank it off and filled a second cup, which he handed to the Khalif, with a reverence. His fashion pleased the Khalif and the goodliness of
his speech and he said in himself, "By Allah, I will assuredly requite him for this!" Then Aboulhusn filled the cup again and handed it to the Khalif,
reciting the following verses:.[Then they went up to the palace and] the interpreter went in to Selma and said to her, 'O king of the age, here is an
Indian woman, who cometh from the land of Hind, and she hath laid hands on a young man, a servant, avouching that he is her husband, who hath
been missing these two years, and she came not hither but on his account, and indeed these many days she hath done almsdeeds [in the city]. And
here is a man, a cook, who avoucheth that the young man is his slave.' When the queen heard these words, her entrails quivered and she groaned
from an aching heart and called to mind her brother and that which had betided him. Then she bade those who were about her bring them before
her, and when she saw them, she knew her brother and was like to cry aloud; but her reason restrained her; yet could she not contain herself, but
she must needs rise up and sit down. However, she enforced herself unto patience and said to them, 'Let each of you acquaint me with his
case.'.Now the king had a son, a pleasant child, called the Amir Mohammed, who was comely of youth and sweet of speech; he had read in books
and studied histories and above all things in the world he loved the telling and hearing of verses and stories and anecdotes. He was dear to his father
King Jemhour, for that he had none other son than he on life, and indeed he had reared him in the lap of fondness and he was gifted with the
utterest of beauty and grace and brightness and perfection. Moreover, he had learnt to play upon the lute and upon all manner instruments of music
and he was used to [carouse and] company with friends and brethren. Now it was of his wont that, when the king rose to go to his
sleeping-chamber, he would sit in his place and seek of me that I should entertain him with stories and verses and pleasant anecdotes; and on this
wise I abode with them a great while in all cheer and delight, and the prince still loved me with an exceeding great love and entreated me with the
utmost kindness..? ? ? ? ? Persist not on my weakliness with thy disdain nor be Treason and breach of love its troth to thee attributed;.Now the
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singer had entered and the druggist's wife said to him, 'Arise, enter this chest.' So he entered it and she shut the lid on him and opened to her
husband, who came in, in a state of bewilderment, and searched the house, but found none and overlooked the chest. So he said in himself, 'The
house [of which the singer spoke] is one which resembleth my house and the woman is one who resembles my wife,' and returned to his shop;
whereupon the singer came forth of the chest and falling upon the druggist's wife, did his occasion and paid her her due and weighed down the
scale for her. (196) Then they ate and drank and kissed and clipped, and on this wise they abode till the evening, when she gave him money, for
that she found his weaving good, (197) and made him promise to come to her on the morrow..When Er Reshid drew near the door of the chamber,
he heard the sound of the lute and Tuhfeh's voice singing; whereat he could not restrain his reason and was like to swoon away for excess of joy.
Then he pulled out the key, but could not bring his hand to open the door. However, after awhile, he took heart and applying himself, opened the
door and entered, saying, 'Methinks this is none other than a dream or an illusion of sleep.' When Tuhfeh saw him, she rose and coming to meet
him, strained him to her bosom; and he cried out with a cry, wherein his soul was like to depart, and fell down in a swoon. She strained him to her
bosom and sprinkled on him rose-water, mingled with musk, and washed his face, till he came to himself, as he were a drunken man, for the excess
of his joy in Tuhfeh's return to him, after he had despaired of her..7. Story of the Hunchback ci.?OF LOOKING TO THE ISSUES OF
AFFAIRS..When the banquet was ended and the folk had dispersed, the king said to El Abbas, "I would fain have thee [abide] with me and I will
buy thee a house, so haply we may requite thee the high services for which we are beholden to thee; for indeed thy due is imperative [upon us] and
thy worth is magnified in our eyes; and indeed we have fallen short of thy due in the matter of distance." (83) When the prince heard the king's
speech, he rose and sat down (84) and kissing the earth, returned thanks for his bounty and said, "I am the king's servant, wheresoever I may be,
and under his eye." Then he recounted to him the story of the merchant and the manner of the buying of the house, and the king said, "Indeed, I
would fain have had thee with me and in my neighbourhood.".Issues of Affairs, Of Looking to the, i. 80..Awake, Asleep and, i. 5..When she had
made an end of her song, she cast the lute from her hand and wept till she swooned away, whereupon the Khalif bade carry her to her chamber.
Now he was ravished with her and loved her with an exceeding love; so, after awhile, he again commanded to bring her to his presence, and when
she came, he bade her sing. Accordingly, she took the lute and spoke forth that which was in her heart and sang the following verses:.158. Ali
Noureddin and the Frank King's Daughter dccclxiii.Meanwhile, when Aboulhusn went out from the presence of the Khalif and went to lay out
Nuzhet el Fuad, the prince mourned for her and dismissing the divan, arose and betook himself, leaning upon Mesrour, the swordsman of his
vengeance, [to the pavilion of the harem, where he went in] to the Lady Zubeideh, that he might condole with her for her slave-girl. He found the
princess sitting weeping and awaiting his coming, so she might condole with him for [his boon-companion] Aboulhusn el Khelia. So he said to her,
"May thy head outlive thy slave-girl Nuzhet el Fuad!" And she answered, saying, "O my lord, God preserve my slave-girl! Mayst thou live and
long survive thy boon-companion Aboulhusn el Khelia! For he is dead.".? ? ? ? ? The sweet of slumber after thee I have forsworn; indeed The loss
of thee hath smitten me with trouble and affright..When the youth had made an end of his story, the king's anger subsided a little and he said,
"Restore him to the prison, for the day draweth to an end, and tomorrow we will took into his affair.".When the old woman saw this, she cried out
to the cook from within the house, and he said to her, 'Go before me.' So she forewent him and he ran after her till he [overtook the party and]
catching hold of Selim, said [to the latter's wife,] 'What aileth thee to take my servant?' Whereupon she cried out at him, saying, 'Know that this is
my husband, whom I had lost.' And Selim also cried out, saying, 'Mercy! Mercy! I appeal to God and to the Sultan against this Satan!' Therewith
the folk gathered together to them forthright and loud rose the clamours and the cries between them; but the most part of them said, 'Refer their
affair to the Sultan.' So they referred the case to the Sultan, who was none other than Selim's sister Selma..44. Haroun er Reshid with the Damsel
and Abou Nuwas cccxxxviii.30. Isaac of Mosul's Story of Khedijeh and the Khalif Mamoun cclxxix.?THE TENTH OFFICER'S STORY..Presently
a villager passed by [the pit and finding] her [alive,] carried her to his house and tended her, [till she recovered]. Now, he had a son, and when the
young man saw her, he loved her and besought her of herself; but she refused and consented not to him, whereupon he redoubled in love and
longing and despite prompted him to suborn a youth of the people of his village and agree with him that he should come by night and take
somewhat from his father's house and that, when he was discovered, he should say that she was of accord with him in this and avouch that she was
his mistress and had been stoned on his account in the city. So he did this and coming by night to the villager's house, stole therefrom goods and
clothes; whereupon the old man awoke and seizing the thief, bound him fast and beat him, to make him confess. So he confessed against the
woman that she had prompted him to this and that he was her lover from the city. The news was bruited abroad and the people of the city
assembled to put her to death; but the old man, with whom she was, forbade them and said, 'I brought this woman hither, coveting the recompense
[of God,] and I know not [the truth of] that which is said of her and will not suffer any to hurt her.' Then he gave her a thousand dirhems, by way of
alms, and put her forth of the village. As for the thief, he was imprisoned for some days; after which the folk interceded for him with the old man,
saying, 'This is a youth and indeed he erred;' and he released him..? ? ? ? ? And hope thou not for aught from me, who reck not with a folk To mix,
who may with abjectness infect my royal line..?STORY OF THE OLD WOMAN AND THE DRAPER'S WIFE..Then he braced up his courage
and gathering his skirts about him, threw himself into the water, and it bore him along with an exceeding might and carrying him under the earth,
stayed not till it brought him out into a deep valley, wherethrough ran a great river, that welled up from under the earth. When he found himself on
the surface of the earth, he abode perplexed and dazed all that day; after which he came to himself and rising, fared on along the valley, till he came
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to an inhabited land and a great village in the dominions of the king his father. So he entered the village and foregathered with its inhabitants, who
questioned him of his case; whereupon he related to them his history and they marvelled at him, how God had delivered him from all this. Then he
took up his abode with them and they loved him exceedingly..118. The Merchant of Cairo and the Favourite of the Khalif El Mamoun El Hikim bi
Amrillak M.There was once a king of the kings, who had a high palace, overlooking a prison of his, and he used to hear in the night one saying, 'O
Ever-present Deliverer, O Thou whose relief is nigh, relieve Thou me!' One day the king waxed wroth and said, "Yonder fool looketh for relief
from [the consequences of] his crime. 'Then said he to his officers, 'Who is in yonder prison?' And they answered, 'Folk upon whom blood hath
been found.' (139) So the king bade bring the man in question before him and said to him, 'O fool, little of wit, how shall thou be delivered from
this prison, seeing that thine offence is great?' Then he committed him to a company of his guards and said to them, 'Take this fellow and crucify
him without the city.'.? ? ? ? ? A white one, from her sheath of tresses now laid bare And now again concealed in black, luxuriant hair; (256).Melik
(El) Ez Zahir Rukneddin Bibers el Bunducdari and the Sixteen Officers of Police, ii. 117..The company marvelled at this story and the tenth officer
came forward and said, 'As for me, there befell me that which was yet more extraordinary than all this.' Quoth El Melik ez Zahir, 'What was that?'
And he said,.?STORY OF THE OLD SHARPER..It is said that the most extraordinary of that which happened to Er Reshid was as follows: His
brother El Hadi, (153) when he succeeded to the Khalifate, enquired of a seal-ring of great price, that had belonged to his father El Mehdi, (154)
and it came to his knowledge that Er Reshid had taken it. So he required it of the latter, who refused to give it up, and El Hadi insisted upon him,
but he still denied the seal-ring of the Khalifate. Now this was on the bridge [over the Tigris], and he threw the ring into the river. When El Hadi
died and Er Reshid succeeded to the Khalifate, he came in person to that bridge, with a seal-ring of lead, which he threw into the river at the same
place, and bade the divers seek it. So they did [his bidding] and brought up the first ring, and this was reckoned [an omen] of Er Reshid's good
fortune and [a presage of] the continuance of his reign. (155).O friends, the tears flow ever, in mockery of my pain, iii. 116..Meanwhile, the woman
went out at hazard and donning devotee's apparel, fared on without ceasing, till she came to a city and found the king's deputies dunning the
towns-folk for the tribute, out of season. Presently, she saw a man, whom they were pressing for the tribute; so she enquired of his case and being
acquainted therewith, paid down the thousand dirhems for him and delivered him from beating; whereupon he thanked her and those who were
present. When he was set free, he accosted her and besought her to go with him to his dwelling. So she accompanied him thither and supped with
him and passed the night. When the night darkened on him, his soul prompted him to evil, for that which he saw of her beauty and loveliness, and
he lusted after her and required her [of love]; but she repelled him and bade him fear God the Most High and reminded him of that which she had
done with him of kindness and how she had delivered him from beating and humiliation..Then she carried him up [to the estrade] and seating him
on the couch, brought him meat and wine and gave him to drink; after which she put off all that was upon her of raiment and jewels and tying them
up in a handkerchief, said to him, "O my lord, this is thy portion, all of it." Moreover she turned to the Jew and said to him, "Arise, thou also, and
do even as I." So he arose in haste and went out, scarce crediting his deliverance. When the girl was assured of his escape, she put out her hand to
her clothes [and jewels] and taking them, said to the prefect, "Is the requital of kindness other than kindness? Thou hast deigned [to visit me and eat
of my victual]; so now arise and depart from us without ill-[doing]; or I will give one cry and all who are in the street will come forth." So the Amir
went out from her, without having gotten a single dirhem; and on this wise she delivered the Jew by the excellence of her contrivance.'.Hejjaj (El)
and the Three Young Men, i. 53..? ? ? ? ? Whenas the folk assemble for birling at the wine, Whether in morning's splendour or when night's shades
descend..162. Aboukir the Dyer and Abousir the Barber dccccxxx.? ? ? ? ? Though they their journey's goal, alas I have hidden, in their track Still
will I follow on until the very planets wane..On this wise they abode till the morning, tasting not the savour of sleep; and when the day lightened,
behold, the eunuch came with the mule and said to Sitt el Milah, "The Commander of the Faithful calleth for thee." So she arose and taking her lord
by the hand, committed him to the old man, saying, "I commend him to thy care, under God, (40) till this eunuch cometh to thee; and indeed, O
elder, I owe thee favour and largesse such as filleth the interspace betwixt heaven and earth.".Next morning, he again took up the bier and went
round with it as before, in quest of alms. Presently, the master of police, who was of those who had given alms on account of the supposed dead
man on the previous day, met him; so he was angered and fell on the porters and beat them and took the [supposed] dead body, saying, 'I will bury
him and earn the reward [of God].' (35) So his men took him up and carrying him to the prefecture, fetched grave-diggers, who dug him a grave.
Then they bought him a shroud and perfumes (36) and fetched an old man of the quarter, to wash him. So he recited over him [the appointed
prayers and portions of the Koran] and laying him on the bench, washed him and shrouded him. After he had shrouded him, he voided; (37) so he
renewed the washing and went away to make his ablutions, (38) whilst all the folk departed, likewise, to make the [obligatory] ablution, previously
to the funeral..Mamoun (El) and Zubeideh, i. 199..Then the two kings entered the bath, and when they came forth, they sat down on a couch, inlaid
with pearls and jewels, whereupon the two sisters came up to them and stood before them, as they were moons, swaying gracefully from side to
side in their beauty and grace. Presently they brought forward Shehrzad and displayed her, for the first dress, in a red suit; whereupon King
Shehriyar rose to look upon her and the wits of all present, men and women, were confounded, for that she was even as saith of her one of her
describers:.128. The Ferryman of the Nile and the Hermit cccclxxix.When the Khalif heard this, he laughed heartily and said, "By Allah, O my
brother, thou art indeed excused in this matter, now that I know the cause and that the cause hath a tail. Nevertheless if it please God, I will not
sever myself from thee." "O my guest," replied Aboulhusn, "did I not say to thee, 'Far be it that what is past should recur! For that I will never
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again foregather with any'?" Then the Khalif rose and Aboulhusn set before him a dish of roast goose and a cake of manchet-bread and sitting
down, fell to cutting off morsels and feeding the Khalif therewith. They gave not over eating thus till they were content, when Aboulhusn brought
bowl and ewer and potash (16) and they washed their hands..When the day departed and the evening came, the king sat in his privy chamber and
summoned the vizier, who presented himself to him and he questioned him of the story. So the vizier said, "Know, O august king, that.? ? ? ? ? f.
The Sixth Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor cclxvi.Officer's Story, The Eleventh, ii. 175..Hind and his Vizier, The King of, ii. 105..? ? ? ? ? If they
could hearken to Azzeh's speech, as I, I hearken to it, They straight would humble themselves to her and prone before her fall..? ? ? ? ? Thou left'st
unto me, after thee, languor and carefulness; I lived a life wherein no jot of sweetness I espied..Ass, the Sharpers, the Money-Changer and the, ii.
41..? ? ? ? ? By Allah, O thou that chid'st my heart concerning my sister's love, Leave chiding and rather bemoan my case and help me to my
will..Awhile after this a friend of mine invited me to his house and when I came to him, we ate and drank and talked. Then said he to me, 'O my
friend, hath there befallen thee in thy life aught of calamity?' 'Nay,' answered I; 'but tell me [first], hath there befallen thee aught?' ['Yes,'] answered
he. 'Know that one day I espied a fair woman; so I followed her and invited her [to come home with me]. Quoth she, "I will not enter any one's
house; but come thou to my house, if thou wilt, and be it on such a day." Accordingly, on the appointed day, her messenger came to me, purposing
to carry me to her; so I arose and went with him, till we came to a handsome house and a great door. He opened the door and I entered, whereupon
he locked the door [behind me] and would have gone in, but I feared with an exceeding fear and foregoing him to the second door, whereby he
would have had me enter, locked it and cried out at him, saying, "By Allah, an thou open not to me, I will kill thee; for I am none of those whom
thou canst cozen!" Quoth he, "What deemest thou of cozenage?" And I said, "Verily, I am affrighted at the loneliness of the house and the lack of
any at the door thereof; for I see none appear." "O my lord," answered he, "this is a privy door." "Privy or public," answered I, "open to me.".? ? ? ?
? Awaken, O ye sleepers all, and profit, whilst it's here By what's vouchsafed of fortune fair and life untroubled, clear..? ? ? ? ? e. The Rich Man
and his Wasteful Son dcccxciii.? ? ? ? ? How many a victim of the pangs of love-liking hath died! Tired is my patience, but of blame my censors
never tire..There was once, of old days, a king of the kings, whose name was Azadbekht; his [capital] city was called Kuneim Mudoud and his
kingdom extended to the confines of Seistan and from the frontiers of Hindustan to the sea He had ten viziers, who ordered his state and his
dominion, and he was possessed of judgment and exceeding wisdom. One day he went forth with certain of his guards to the chase and fell in with
an eunuch on horseback, holding in his hand the halter of a mule, which he led along. On the mule's back was a litter of gold-inwoven brocade,
garded about with an embroidered band set with gold and jewels, and over against the litter was a company of horsemen. When King Azadbekht
saw this, he separated himself from his companions and making for the mule and the horsemen, questioned the latter, saying, "To whom belongeth
this litter and what is therein?". The eunuch answered, (for he knew not that he was King Azadbekht,) saying, "This litter belongeth to Isfehend,
vizier to King Azadbekht, and therein is his daughter, whom he purposeth to marry to Zad Shah the King.".When the king heard his chamberlain's
story, he was confounded and abashed and said to him, 'Abide on thy wonted service and till thy land, for that the lion entered it, but marred it not,
and he will never more return thither.' (61) Then he bestowed on him a dress of honour and made him a sumptuous present; and the man returned to
his wife and people, rejoicing and glad, for that his heart was set at rest concerning his wife. Nor," added the vizier, "O king of the age, is this rarer
or more extraordinary than the story of the fair and lovely woman, endowed with amorous grace, with the foul-favoured man.".? ? ? ? ? c. The
Third Calender's Story xiv."And indeed," continued Adi, "this ode on the Prophet (may God bless and keep him!) is well known and to comment it
would be tedious." Quoth Omar, "Who is at the door?" "Among them is Omar ibn [Abi] Rebya the Cureishite," (49) answered Adi, and the Khalif
said, "May God show him no favour neither quicken him! Was it not he who said ... ?" And he recited the following verses:.Wife, The Old Woman
and the Draper's, ii. 55..Thy loss is the fairest of all my heart's woes, iii. 43..? ? ? ? ? v. The House with the Belvedere dxcviii.When the evening
came and the king sat in his privy chamber, he summoned the vizier and required of him the story of the thief and the woman. Quoth the vizier,
"Know, O king, that.99. The History of Gherib and his brother Agib dcxcviii.Then said the Khalif to her, "I lie and my eunuch lieth, and thou liest
and thy waiting-woman lieth; so methinks we were best go, all four of us together, that we may see which of us telleth the truth." Quoth Mesrour,
"Come, let us go, that I may put this ill-omened old woman to shame (37) and deal her a sound drubbing for her lying." And she answered him,
saying, "O dotard, is thy wit like unto my wit? Indeed, thy wit is as the hen's wit." Mesrour was incensed at her words and would have laid violent
hands on her, but the Lady Zubeideh warded him off from her and said to him, "Her sooth-fastness will presently be distinguished from thy
sooth-fastness and her leasing from thy leasing.".When the king heard this story, he was fortified in his resolve to spare the vizier and to leave haste
in an affair whereof he was not assured; so he comforted him and bade him withdraw to his lodging..? ? ? ? ? What if the sabre cut me limb from
limb! No torment 'twere for lovers true and leal..When Abou Temam returned with [news of] the accomplishment of his errand and brought the
presents and the letter, King Ilan Shah rejoiced in this and redoubled in showing him honour and made much of him. Some days thereafterward, the
king of Turkestan sent his daughter and she went in to King Ilan Shah, who rejoiced in her with an exceeding joy and Abou Temam's worth was
exalted in his sight. When the viziers saw this, they redoubled in envy and despite and said, 'An we contrive us not a device to rid us of this man,
we shall perish of rage.' So they bethought them [and agreed upon] a device they should practise..The Eleventh Night of the Month..?THE THIRD
OFFICER'S STORY.They have shut out thy person from my sight, iii. 43..Now the folk used to go in to her and salute her and crave her prayers;
and it was her wont to pray for none till he had confessed to her his sins, when she would seek pardon for him and pray for him that he might be
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healed, and he was straightway made whole of sickness, by permission of God the Most High. [So, when the four sick men were brought in to her,]
she knew them forthright, though they knew her not, and said to them, ' Let each of you confess his sins, so I may crave pardon for him and pray
for him.' And the brother said, 'As for me, I required my brother's wife of herself and she refused; whereupon despite and folly (7) prompted me
and I lied against her and accused her to the townsfolk of adultery; so they stoned her and slew her unjustly and unrighteously; and this is the issue
of unright and falsehood and of the slaying of the [innocent] soul, whose slaughter God hath forbidden.'.? ? ? ? ? Quoth he, what while from out his
hair the morning glimmered white, "This, this is life indeed, except, alas! it doth not stay.".? ? ? ? ? I rede thee vaunt thee not of praise from us, for
lo! Even as a docktailed cur thou art esteemed of me..? ? ? ? ? Those who our parting plotted our sev'rance still delights; The spies, for fearful
prudence, their wish of us attain..? ? ? ? ? k. The Vizier's Son and the Bathkeeper's Wife dcccclxxxviii.? ? ? ? ? Where is a man's resource and what
can he do? It is the Almighty's will; we most submit..Hawk and the Locust, The, ii. 50..The Seventh Day..?STORY OF THE RICH MAN AND
HIS WASTEFUL SON..Then the king took counsel with himself to build his son a bath and adorn it with various paintings, so he might show it to
him and divert him with the sight thereof, to the intent that his body might be solaced thereby and that the obsession of travel might cease from him
and he be turned from [his purpose of] removal from his parents. So he addressed himself to the building of the bath and assembling architects and
builders and artisans from all the towns and citadels and islands [of his dominions], assigned them a site and marked out its boundaries. Then the
workmen occupied themselves with the making of the bath and the setting out and adornment of its cabinets and roofs. They used paints and
precious stones of all kinds, according to the variousness of their hues, red and green and blue and yellow and what not else of all manner colours;
and each artisan wrought at his handicraft and each painter at his art, whilst the rest of the folk busied themselves with transporting thither
varicoloured stones..David and Solomon, i. 275..? ? ? ? ? j. The Tenth Officer's Story dccccxxxviii.Then they arose and went up to the palace,
whereupon the trays of food were brought and they ate and drank; after which quoth Queen Es Shuhba, 'O Tuhfeh, sing to us, by way of
thankoffering for thy deliverance, and favour us with that which shall solace our minds, for that indeed my mind hath been occupied with thee.'
Quoth Tuhfeh 'Hearkening and obedience, O my lady.' So she improvised and sang the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? n. The Fourteenth Officer's Story
dccccxxxix.When Merjaneh had made an end of her song, the prince said to her, "Well done, O damsel! Indeed, thou sayest a thing that had
occurred to my mind and my tongue was like to speak it." Then he signed to the fourth damsel, who was a Cairene, by name Sitt el Husn, and bade
her tune her lute and sing to him upon the [same] subject. So she tuned her lute and sang the following verses:
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